

# Barony of Krae Glas - Minutes January 2023

Summary			
<b>Location</b>	Noble Park Hall		Saturday 14th January 2023
<b>Time</b>	1500 - Opened by <a href="#">Warren McArdle</a>		
Attendance			
<b>Officers</b>	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Seneschal</li> <li>2. Deputy Seneschal</li> <li>3. Reeve</li> <li>4. Deputy Reeve</li> <li>5. Marshal</li> <li>6. Captain of Archers</li> <li>7. Rapier Marshal</li> <li>8. Deputy Rapier Marshall</li> <li>9. Baron</li> <li>10. Baroness</li> <li>11. Constable</li> <li>12. A+S Officer</li> <li>13. Herald</li> <li>14. Web minister</li> <li>15. Chronicler</li> <li>16. Gold Key (Chatelaine)</li> <li>17. Quartermaster</li> <li>18. St. Monica Seneschal</li> </ol>	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Warren McArdle</li> <li>2. Maree Yarwood and Leigh Holland</li> <li>3. Janet Coath</li> <li>4. Cathy Leviston</li> <li>5. Stephen Davis</li> <li>6. Claire Carpenter</li> <li>7. Jason Metcalfe (In-progress)</li> <li>8. Jason Tate</li> <li>9. Stephen Davis</li> <li>10. Marg Henley</li> <li>11. Leanne McArdle</li> <li>12. Lillian Johnston</li> <li>13. Conrad Leviston</li> <li>14. Kevin Duong</li> <li>15. Marg Henley</li> <li>16. Bronwyn Schoer</li> <li>17. Warren McArdle</li> <li>18. Rach Thorpe-Jones</li> </ol>	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Present</li> <li>2. Present and N/A</li> <li>3. Present</li> <li>4. N/A</li> <li>5. Present</li> <li>6. N/A</li> <li>7. Present</li> <li>8. Apologies</li> <li>9. Present</li> <li>10. Present</li> <li>11. Present</li> <li>12. Apologies</li> <li>13. N/A</li> <li>14. Present</li> <li>15. Present</li> <li>16. N/A</li> <li>17. Present</li> <li>18. N/A</li> </ol>
<b>Visitors</b>	Mikhaila		
<b>Populace Present</b>			

Meeting			

<i>Description</i>	<i>Action &amp; Person Responsible</i>	<i>Comments/Status</i>	<i>Person Seconding &amp; Timeframe (if determined)</i>
<b>Previous Minutes</b>		MOVED: <a href="#">Janet Coath</a>	<a href="#">Stephen Davis</a>
<b>Officers (appointments and vacancy)</b>	Advertise for: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Quartermaster - <a href="#">Erynn inghean Airdin (Erin McArdle)</a> expressed interest.</li> <li>- Constable - <a href="#">Roisin Cinnsealach (Leanne McArdle)</a></li> <li>- Constable December Warrant offices opening.</li> <li>- Deputy Captain of Archers - <a href="#">Claire Carpenter</a> to stay. Interest for Deputy by <a href="#">Michelle Kurrle</a>.</li> <li>- Herald - <a href="#">Andrew Wilson</a> has expressed interest.</li> <li>- Rapier Marshal - <a href="#">Luther Von Strumberg (Jason Metcalfe)</a> has expressed interest as Marshal, <a href="#">Jason (Everard)</a> as Deputy.</li> <li>- Châtelaine - Shona Boulton (Lisette de La Rochelle).</li> </ul>	Chronicler - advertising for interest to relieve Marg as Baroness.	
<b>Events Summary &amp; Feedback</b>			
<b>Roland Ironbeard's Challenge Tournament</b> <a href="#">(Barony of Krae Glas)</a>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Event report will be submitted soon.</li> <li>- Steward 's report.</li> </ul>		
<b>Expenses</b>			
<b>None</b>	No expenses outstanding.		
<b>Upcoming Events</b>			
<b>Proposed Events:</b>	<ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. <b>Twilight Tourney Series XVIII - Round 2</b></li> <li>2. <b>Twilight Tourney Series XVIII - Round 3</b></li> </ol>	<b><i>[Pending Proposal]</i></b>	

	<p>3. <b>Twilight Tourney Series XVIII - Round 4</b></p> <p>4. <b>Other</b></p>	<p><i>[Pending Approval/Submission]</i></p> <p><i>[Pending Time]</i></p>	
<p><b>1. Twilight Tourney Series XVIII - Round II</b></p>	<p>Theme: 'Loyalty'.</p> <p>Welcome Back Event:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- BYO Picnic-style event.</li> </ul> <p>12PM - Setup 2PM open inspection Rapier Heavy</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Single kill, double elimination tournament.</li> </ul> <p>Event Staff:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Combat Marshall - <a href="#">Jon</a></li> <li>- Needs Steward and Constable.</li> </ul>		<p>Jan 26th Australia Day</p>
<p><b>2. Twilight Tournament Series XVIII - Round III</b></p> <p>(<a href="#">Leanne McArdle</a>)</p>	<p>Theme: 'Love'</p> <p>BYO Picnic w/microwave available.</p> <p>Roses Tournament 12PM Open 1-3PM - A&amp;S 4PM - Heavy</p>	<p>Same cost as Crafhall. As it will be hosted there.</p>	<p>February 11th</p>
<p><b>3. Twilight Tourney Series XVIII - Round IV</b></p> <p>(<a href="#">St. Monica</a>)</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Theme: 'Learning'.</li> <li>● <a href="#">Runa</a> - Early evening at Monash Lawn. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Wants to Steward.</li> <li>○ \$5 for members with discounts for new people.</li> <li>○ Food permits will affect. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>■ Picnic BYO.</li> </ul> </li> </ul> </li> </ul>	<p><a href="#">Runa</a>   Communal bonding activities - dancing or something to get new people involved..</p> <p><a href="#">Marg</a>   Race Around the Known World.</p>	<p>March 4 2023</p>

	<p>2nd week after uni opens. Week after O-week. 4-5th March.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Lawns: Near storage, near the Big Screen, lawn near BBQ near Engineering - Let the Collegians decide.</li> </ul>		
<p>4. Solemenath 32 (Steward - <a href="#">Marie</a>)</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Crafhall - Mud and Cakes Theme</li> <li>● A&amp;S Heavy and Rapier</li> <li>● Wheelbarrow/Plough races</li> </ul>		<p>August 12th</p>
<p>Other business</p>			
<p><b>Event Awareness</b></p>	<p>Royal Visit:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Both Baronies have discussed for: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Saturday daytime event. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- <a href="#">Daffyd's</a> preference as he is being elevated to a Pelican.</li> </ul> </li> <li>- Sunday (10-4PM - Royal Brunch) <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Allowing for Royal's flights home. <a href="#">Marg</a> has posted it to Barony and College. <a href="#">Marg</a> and <a href="#">College</a> are willing to steward.</li> </ul> </li> <li>- Still looking for a location (NEW).</li> </ul> </li> <li>● Chess Challenge - Stormhold. <a href="#">Miriam</a> is looking for assistance.</li> </ul>	<p><a href="#">Marg</a>   10am-2pm, Noble Park Hall.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Due to the distance from highway and train station.</li> </ul>	<p>29-30th April 2023</p> <p>March 25th 2023</p>
<p><b>Archery</b></p>	<p>Looking for combat archery suitable venue (working with Shar):</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Schools with community groups or local Councils.</li> <li>- Glen Ira College is keen</li> <li>- Noble Park Secondary College</li> <li>- Oakleigh South College - May.</li> </ul>	<p>Cost \$40/hr. Usually events go for 3 hrs.</p> <p>Bimonthly - every second month. Until Stormhold finds a location so both baronies can hold an event each.</p> <p>Regular archery could take place at Crafhall.</p> <p>Baronial Arrows.</p>	

<p><b>November Coronation</b></p>	<p>Kingdom has notified Barony if we are ready to hold the November Coronation in an effort to hold an event in Melbourne.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Are we ready? 2024 seems the more viable option for both baronies to do. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Due to members who are active and know how to hold events. Will need time to work up both baronies to get ready.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Balls may be better as a format. Require less organisation.</li> </ul>	
<p><b>Noble Park Scout Hall,</b> refers to the <i>City Of Greater Dandenong District Scout Centre</i> from hereinafter. Next to Noble Park station.</p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Maintenance: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Gutters <b>have been cleared and gutter guards installed.</b></li> <li>○ Canoes <b>moved outside.</b></li> <li>○ Fireplace <b>chimney sweep to service and allow open fire.</b></li> <li>○ Trailer area <b>has been started on.</b></li> <li>○ Kitchen <b>work TBA. Handed to a new person.</b></li> <li>○ Front ramp <b>works TBA. Did not get a grant - back to Scouts Victoria.</b></li> <li>○ Electricity <b>working</b> – one side of the hall has no electricity.</li> </ul> </li> </ul> <p><b>Update:</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Discussion with Michael regarding Hall rental prices <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ \$150 weekend</li> <li>○ Changing in price since we haven't got a kitchen.</li> </ul> </li> <li>● Hall was broken into. Fence and locks were broken <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ No valuables were taken.</li> <li>○ Airdin and Erynn have cleared up the hall.</li> <li>○ Current keys are no longer usable.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>		
<p><b>Society Exposure to society</b></p>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Jon</li> </ul>		

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ will look up Croydon Celtic Faire prices to get a stall. (Saturday 26th March. \$100 3x3 marquee, \$100 per extra meter.)</li> <li>○ Want to make a call out to all 5 year members as the pandemic has mostly passed. Will need A4 paper. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>■ \$1.10 for physical letter postage.</li> </ul> </li> <li>● OzComicon - Queen's birthday - Sharing cost stall. No price AT&amp;T moment but application was sent.</li> <li>● Stormhold - Supanova - non profit groups \$200 stall.</li> <li>● PAX 2023</li>   <li>● <a href="#">Mikhaila</a> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ A&amp;S page for A&amp;S. Combined baronial page for showing off projects.</li> <li>○ Workshop for clothing - Festival. Monday and Wednesday research sessions. Invited to research . Stormhold A&amp;S on Lochac server. 7-7:30</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	<p><a href="#">Warren</a>   Database has been compiled.</p> <p>Picture of QR code for the society. and have. people carrying. Cards to hand out to people at events&gt; Maybe a banner. Too?</p> <p><a href="#">Janet</a>   Might be worth asking Rowany how they do their stall at conventions.</p>	
Festival Campsite	<p>Survey for who is coming. Follow up on who is running what.</p> <p>Reach out to <a href="#">Isabelle</a> to figure out what is going on.</p>		
<b>Officer reports</b>			
<b>Seneschal</b> <a href="#">(Airdin)</a>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- Nice to get reports.</li> </ul> <p>Would like to thank again</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- <a href="#">Jason Tate</a> (for running training)</li> <li>- <a href="#">Jon</a> (turning up and running workshops and training)</li> </ul>	<p>Nice to see the Collegians become closer to the College.</p> <p>New people trying to steward. Nice.</p>	

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>- <a href="#">Maree</a> (can delegate duties with no questions asked)</li> <li>- Appreciate those people who help without needing to do it himself.</li> </ul>		
<b>Reeve</b> <a href="#">(Elizabeth)</a>	<p>Account balances as at end Jan 2023 are:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Community Solutions One account      \$3236.06</li> <li>● Cash Reserve B account                      \$8467.04</li> <li>● No cash reserve or floats outstanding</li> <li>● Xero fully reconciled to end Jan</li> <li>● Dropbox is up to date with bank statements and sign in sheets aside from one sign in sheet from the 14th, which I will chase up.</li> <li>● Event report outstanding is the Ironbread one, otherwise we are all good.</li> </ul>	<p>Just a Heads up, next month's bank balances will be much lower, as the Scout Hall sent 4 invoices all at once, which have now been paid.</p>	
<b>Marshal</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Ironbeard Tournament <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ No incident.</li> <li>○ 16+ archers at the line. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>■ Minors did participate with supervision.</li> <li>■ Archery practice does not count as combat.</li> </ul> </li> </ul> </li> <li>● 12th February - Back into Hall Training.</li> </ul> <p>10-15 people in the College are interested in armour and getting authorised. and getting a unit going for</p>		
<b>Rapier</b> <a href="#">(Jason Tate)</a>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● New Adelaide duelist came down with a turnout of 10.together. and A&amp;S stuff.</li> </ul> <p>Nothing to report.</p> <p>Strategies are being thought of. Including starter paths. And spears.</p>		

<b>A&amp;S (Lillian)</b>	Nothing to report.		<b>Warrant: June-July</b>
<b>Webminister (Kevin)</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Fix the Council section of the website.</li> </ul>		
<b>Herald (Conrad)</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Interest from <a href="#">Andrew Wilson</a> (as. deputy) and <a href="#">Maree</a>.</li> <li><a href="#">Jon</a>, <a href="#">Margie</a> and <a href="#">Hanbal</a> have been doing herald work at events.</li> <li>New Award - <a href="#">Dancing Homer</a>.</li> </ul>		
<b>Constable</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Replacement has been found.</li> <li>Leanne is learning and changeover will happen..</li> </ul>		
<b>Chronicler (Margie)</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>No new addition - no idea on timeline</li> <li>Kingdom Chronicler is not fussed, as meeting obligations.</li> </ul>		
<b>St Monica</b>	Nothing to report as Monash has not opened.		
<b>Captain of Archers</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Nothing to report.</li> </ul>		
<b>Quartermaster</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Need to resolve storage and organisation issues - AGAIN. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Due to break-in.</li> </ul> </li> <li>Add Chatelaine Role. - items from Roland</li> </ul>	<a href="#">Margie</a>   We should not feel that we need to hold on to items because of the person who gave it. E.g. Roland's items have been explicitly given to be used and given homes.	
<b>Lytleham</b>	Nothing to report.		
<b>Groenaholar</b>	Nothing to report.		
<b>B&amp;B</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>Officer Reports are due February 1</li> <li>We have been seeing people do stuff - we want to see people doing more stuff!</li> <li>We would like people to tell the Barony what they want for events or anything to recommend.</li> <li>Recommend people for..</li> <li>Dancing Homer will be registered as an award in future.</li> </ul>		



	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ College expressed interest in casting for the award. However, it will need updates as it will be shared between Barony of Krae Glas and Stormhold.</li> </ul>		
<b>General Business</b>	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● Relay for Life is <b>on hold</b>.</li> </ul>		
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>●   <b>April</b>   4 tile token for Hall keys - requires keys and approval list. Up to \$150 from Officeworks. This will be resolved later as with the break-in situation.</li> <li>●   <b>May</b>   Fix the second set of thrones. <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>○ Issue was finding equivalent wood, one small and large. Budget: 100\$.</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	Award cords?	
	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>● List field rope</li> </ul>		
<b>Meeting closed at</b>	1790		
<b>Next meeting</b>	TBD February		